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3 July 2024 

 

Mandana Mazaheri, PhD   

Principal Planning Officer 

Energy, Resources and Industry Assessments 

Department of Planning, Housing and Infrastructure 

Locked Bag 5022 

PARRAMATTA NSW 2124 

 

Dear Sir/madam 

Copi Mineral Sands Project (SSD-41294067) 

Reference is made to the abovementioned matter. 

Council wishes to advise that it offers its general support to the proposal, however does 

request that the developer RZ Resources, enters into a Voluntary Planning Agreement with 

Broken Hill City Council in relation to the proposed public road upgrades which are 

required within the Broken Hill Local Government Area. These required road upgrades are 

outlined in the relevant section in the SEE and Traffic Report. 

Council acknowledges the opportunity to comment on the EIS submitted for this proposal. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

TRACEY STEPHENS 

TOWN PLANNER 


